

### **VILLAGE OFFICIALS**

Gerry Daley, Mayor Kathy Metzler, Village Clerk Christina Reiser, Deputy Clerk

Kelly Hensley, Treasurer Oralia Huizar, Utility Clerk

#### **VILLAGE TRUSTEES**

Jack Chynoweth
Kris Chynoweth
George Duberstein
Georgeann Duberstein
Mary Koval
Walter Kriese

Village of Hainesville - 100 N. Hainesville Rd., Hainesville, IL 60030 - 847-223-2032

Hours: Monday - Thursday 9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

se habla español

**Contact Us** 



# January 2023

Visit our website

### **IMPORTANT NUMBERS**

Village Hall 847-223-2032
Police Emergency 911
Non-Emergency 847-223-2341
Fire 847-546-6001
Utility Billing 847-223-2032 ext. 14
utilitybilling@hainesville.org

#### VILLAGE BOARD MEETINGS

Village Board Meetings are held at 6:30 p.m. on the 4th Tuesday of each month. Our next meeting date is January 24th, 2023.

EVENTS CALENDAR

# CHRISTMAS TREE PICK-UP DATES FOR SINGLE FAMILY HOMES

Christmas tree pickup is on Mondays, however, due to the holiday the first pick up will be on Tuesday, January 3rd, then on Mondays through January 23rd. If you have concerns regarding service, please call Waste Management at 847-272-4145.

EFFECTIVE FEBRUARY 1, 2023, GROOT RECYCLING & WASTE SERVICES, INC. WILL BE OUR NEW GARBAGE COMPANY FOR SINGLE FAMILY HOMES. Further details to follow.

THE LAST PICKUP DAY FOR WASTE MANAGEMENT IS JANUARY 30, 2023. RESIDENTS ARE ADVISED TO LEAVE THEIR CARTS AT THE STREET AFTER GARBAGE PICK UP. THEIR

The Village Hall will be closed on Monday, January 16th, 2023 for Martin Luther King Jr. Day.

If you would like to receive this newsletter correspondence in Spanish, please send an email request to <a href="mailto:utilitybilling@hainesville.org">utilitybilling@hainesville.org</a> or contact the Village Hall 847-223-2032 ext. 14.

CREWS WILL THEN BEGIN THE PROCESS OF COLLECTING ALL OF THE CARTS.

# SENIOR GARBAGE FEE REDUCTION

If you are 65 years or older, you are eligible to receive a reduced garbage rate. Please visit our website <a href="www.hainesville.org">www.hainesville.org</a>, under the Resident Services section, click Garbage and Recycling. There is a link to the form at the top of that page. For your convenience, forms are also available at the Village Hall.



# Congratulations to our Gingerbread House Contest Winners!

Thank you to all who participated. The winners for The Village of Hainesville's 1st annual Gingerbread House Contest are Eden Barrera, Isabelle Licurse and Lalya Peeden. Congrats to you all!

## **SNOW AND ICE**

- No street parking is permitted during or after a 2-inch snowfall to allow crews to clear the road from curb to curb.
- Give snowplows room to work.
- Make sure your sidewalks are free of snow and ice. Also, let's look out for neighbors who might not be able to remove snow on their own by lending a helping hand.
- When removing snow from your driveway, be sure NOT to push it into the street.
- Please clean snow and ice away from Fire Hydrants in your area.
- Snowmobiling or ATV's are not allowed to be used anywhere within the village limits.
- If your sump pump line is discharging into the street or onto a sidewalk, please move it as this freezes and created dangerous ice situations.

## **WE NEED YOUR INPUT!**

Do you drive on Route 120 and Hainesville Road during morning or evening rush hours? We know that traffic conditions on Route 120 and Hainesville Road have been a problem for years. Illinois Department of Transportation has been working with us to try to improve both morning and evening rush hours. Some changes have already been made to the lights at Route 120 and Alleghany, Route 120 and Hainesville Rd., and Routes 120 and 134. They are willing to make further adjustments based on your input. Has it made a difference? For better or worse? Any suggestions?

We need to hear from you. Contact me at: <a href="mailto:georgeannduberstein@hainesville.org">georgeannduberstein@hainesville.org</a>.

We really value your thoughts. Georgeann Duberstein, Trustee

### DON'T LET YOUR PIPES FREEZE

With the colder weather setting in, it is important to remember that if you are leaving town for an extended period of time, please let your water drip to help prevent freezing water lines. Keep the house temperature around 60 degrees as this will help ensure that those colder areas where water pipes run through garages and crawl spaces do not experience a pipe burst.



# **Sewer Rate Increase Notification**

Lake County Public Works Department recently completed a system wide Rate Fee study. As a result of the study the Lake County Board approved sanitary sewer rate increases for customer's connected to the Northeast Central Region and the Northwest Region. These increases are passed onto the residents and businesses. This increase is effective with the usage starting on December 1, 2022, and will be reflected on your January utility bill. The increases are mandated by the County and the Village has no real voice in the matter.

Northeast Central Sewer Region customers are comprised of the subdivisions of Misty Hill Farms, Deer Point Trails, The Sanctuary and The Settlement. The sewer rate will increase from \$6.564 per 1,000 gallons to \$6.684 per 1,000 gallons. The total increase is \$0.12 per 1,000 gallons.

Northwest Sewer Region customers are comprised of the subdivisions of Union Square Townhomes, Cranberry Lake (both single family homes and all townhomes) and the Commercial corridor on Routes 120 & 134. The sewer rate will increase from \$3.86 per 1,000 gallons to \$3.91 per 1,000 gallons. The total increase is \$0.05 per 1,000 gallons.



The Village of Hainesville will be accepting donations for Save-A-Pet year round!

Save-A-Pet Wishlist

100 N. Hainesville Rd., Hainesville, IL 60030 (847) 223-2032





